
CITY OF MOULTON 
WORK SESSION 
APRIL 9, 2018 

5:00 PM 
 
 
 
 
 
Present-Mayor Weatherwax 
  Denise Lovett 
  Joyce Jeffreys 
  Jason White 
 
  ABSENT:  Cassandra Lee, & Brent White 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting began with Mayor Roger Weatherwax making Council aware that Jackie Burch would be 
inquiring about approval to purchase a mower for the Park.  Jackie Burch wasn’t present for the meeting 
and Council questioned if there had already been a mower purchased for the park earlier this year.  
Mayor Weatherwax informed them that they had bought one for the Golf Course but not the Park but 
Deroma Pepper will check records and get back to Council with a definite answer on purchases that had 
been made.  
 
The second item that was up for discussion was the employee insurance.  Each year we generally see an 
increase and as usual if the City keeps the same plan we currently have there will be an increase in 
premiums.  Deroma Pepper, City Clerk had presented information in the previous meeting to the Council 
on cost for the current plan and also for a second option which could save the City and possibly 
employee some cost but some differences were in the plans, mainly the deductibles.  Jason White 
suggested that the City pay all the cost of employee only plan and looking at the City paying 60% on 
other options and the employees paying the remaining 40%.  The Council Members will be given a 
breakdown of all cost for each option under the suggestion made by Jason White and a decision will be 
made at next council meeting. 
 
Denise Lovett had posed the question of the sign ordinance and ordinances in general as to who was the  
initial contact person when something needed to be enforced.  Mayor Weatherwax informed her to 
speak to Mr. Saint or direct anyone with questions to him and if necessary the law enforcement would 
be contacted if the circumstances required intervention by them.  Old signs were a topic that many of 
the Council have had problems with and the Mayor advised them that he could talk to the Street 
Department and ask if while they were out if they would take down any signs that were not in 
compliance or out of date.  
 
Joyce Jeffreys ask if the Park Project was getting progress done and also about possibly looking into 
completing the entire project so that it could be utilized sooner than later or if the sewer project needed 
more concentration.  Mayor Weatherwax said the weather had postponed some of the progress on the 



ball park but they were working at it.  More discussion will be needed on the direction the Council wants 
to go with the park construction or the needed sewer rehab because both are in stages that will soon 
need consideration before moving forward with either.   
 
     
 
 
______________________________                     ______________________________ 
Roger Weatherwax, Mayor   Deroma Pepper, City Clerk 
  
 
______________________________  ______________________________ 
Jason White, Council Member   Joyce Jeffreys, Council Member  
 
 
______________________________ 
Denise Lovett, Council Member  
 
 


